
HKGGA Jockey Club Tung Chung Activity Centre 
Centre Notice (with effect from 29 Dec 2022) 

  

 

As the epidemic trend continued to be stabilized, the Government announced the 
further relaxation of social distance measures, the Centre updates the relevant 
precautionary measures effective on 29th December 2022. 
  
According to the latest relevant regulations, the Centre removes the Vaccine Pass 
requirement. However, all venue users have still to comply with all regulations, 
including but not limited to Cap. 599F Prevention and Control of Disease 
(Requirements and Directions) (Business and Premises) Regulation AND Cap. 599I 
Prevention and Control of Disease (Wearing of Mask) Regulation, wearing a mask 
within the Centre in all areas. 
 
Excepted below scenarios: 

1. No eating or drinking is allowed inside the Centre. Members may eat and 
drink at outdoor area of Centre 

2. Doing sports activities 
3. During photo-taking on stage at events held at the Centre 
 

If anyone violates above measures and guidelines, the Centre reserves the right to 
request that person to leave the venue. 
 
We shall review the situation from time to time. Updated measures and 
arrangements will be posted on the Association’s website and the Centre’s 
Facebook page. 
 
For any enquiry, please contact the Centre at 2619 0399 from 9:15 am to 6:00 pm, 
Tuesday to Sunday. 
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